ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13th March 2017 in Eyton School
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Thomas, Blakemore, Pritchard, Cooper, Matthews and Evans.   Additionally  P.C.S.O. Tim Edwards and the Clerk.
Apologies.  Councillor Lowther.
Jeremy Kenyon Tod Ritchie.  

The Chairman informed the meeting of the death of Jeremy Ritchie on 9th January 2017.  Jeremy, a former  member of the Community Council for many years, had contributed to our community in numerous ways.  He was a caring, thoughtful man who went out of his way to help other people; man of great sincerity, integrity and humility.  The Council held a minute’s silence in his memory.
 Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 5th December 2016.
These were accepted as a true record.
Matters arising.    
Mill Lane, Erbistock.  The Highways Department had no powers to deal with trees on private land interfering with B.T. cables.  The Clerk was asked to contact B.T. directly.

Mayor’s Reception.  The Chairman thanked Councillor Pritchard on behalf of members for his kind invitation to his reception at the Guildhall on 20th January.  It was a most enjoyable occasion.

Caravan in layby, Erbistock.  P.C.S.O. Bellis had visited and had reported that it is not on yellow lines and it is not causing an obstruction.  Even so the Council were concerned that –

· The layby should be kept clear for access to the bungalows.
· It is unsightly.

· It is on the public highway and has no registration plate.

The Clerk was asked to write to Mrs. Price, the owner, making these points and request that it be removed.

Police Matters.

P.C.S.O. Edwards reported that there had been one burglary since our last meeting.  This was of a farm implement on 8th December 2016.  Councillors requested more information.  Councillor Matthews reported the theft of stone mushrooms from her farm.  Councillor Lewis again commented on the number of helicopter flights over our area.  Why were there so many?  What were they looking for?  Why did they fly so low, sometimes scaring farm animals?  P.C.S.O. Edwards did his best to respond.
The Chair thanked P.C.S.O. Edwards for his attendance and report.
 Agenda.
1.  Town and Community Council Elections, 4th May 2017.

The Clerk had distributed nomination forms.
2.  Code of Conduct for Councillors.
The Clerk gave out copies.

3.  Community Council Street Lighting.

The Council agreed to pay the slightly higher rate for 2017/18.
4.  Planning Applications.

· Outline application to erect one dwelling on land adjacent to and north of The Nant, Erbistock.  P/2017/0137.  No objections.

· Old Hall Farm, Erbistock.  Erection of 2 steel portal framed buildings for housing livestock and hay and straw shelter.  P/2017/0186.  No objections.
5.  Clerk’s Expenses.  2016/17.
The Council agreed to pay the clerk’s expenses of £25.34p. 
           6.  A.O.B.

· Councillor Evans again highlighted the potholes on the Ddol Lane.  Councillor Pritchard will continue to press W.C.B.C. for action despite recent staffing cuts.
· The Orangery, Garden House, Erbistock.  This had planning permission as a holiday cottage..  Councillor Thomas informed the meeting that there was now a board advertising it as a residential let.  The Clerk was asked to inform the Planning Department and clarify the position. 
· Councillor Lewis outlined the difficulties of moving animals along public roads passing properties with no gates or electric gates left open.  There was no stipulation that these properties should have a gate but he felt that something needed to be done.  Councillor Pritchard said he would raise the issue with the Planning Department.
· The Chairman commented on the beautiful display of daffodils outside The Firs in Crabtree Green planted some years ago by Mr. Derosa with help from ourselves.  He also highlighted the garden triangle in Eyton established and tended throughout the year by Mr. and Mrs. David Roberts.  It enhanced the village.  The Clerk was asked to write to Mr. and Mrs. Roberts, on behalf of the Council, thanking them for their efforts. 
· We had received a letter from the Eyton W.I. requesting financial help.  It was agreed that we donate £100 to help with the cost of speakers and the hire of the school hall for their meetings.
7.  Date of next meeting.

This was to be Monday 12th June 2017 in Erbistock Village Hall.
The Chair thanked members for their attendance and participation.
